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Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, parents may choose between in person and remote learning for their 
children.  
 
Students will be enrolled in Remote Learning by quarter (9 weeks). If Remote Learning is chosen, the 
student will remain in Remote Learning until the end of the quarter. At the end of the quarter (9 weeks) the 
parent will have the option for their child to remain in Remote Learning or to attend In-Person. Remote 
Learning will continue to be available until further guidance is issued by the Illinois State Board of 
Education.  
 
Students who will be remote learning must still register with the school district, will be required to 
participate in 5 clock hours of instruction daily, must be in contact with their teacher daily, and will need a 
reliable internet connection with an available device to access and complete activities.  
 
Remote Learning: 

●  Curriculum will be as demanding as in-person learning and similar in nature. Students are 
expected to be engaged daily and participate in 5 clock hours of instruction. Students who do not 
engage and who are not completing assignments will be considered truant and will be reported to 
the Regional Office of Education Truancy Officer.  

● Our goal for those who are remote learning is to improve our audio and video capabilities to allow 
students to follow along remotely via video during daily instruction from 8am - 2pm. 

● Students will be expected to video conference with their teachers regularly. Teachers will have 
time set aside daily between 2pm and 3pm to hold video conferences with remote learning 
students.  

● Assignments will have due dates and must  be turned in on time. 
● Grades will count towards the student's GPA and Cumulative Record and will be assigned letter 

grades. 
● Platform of delivery will be online (ex. Google Classroom, Moby Max, iReady Math, Video 

Instruction) From time to time, there may be paper materials that will need to be picked up at 
school. Materials may be picked up from the tote outside of the cafeteria door. Please avoid 
picking up during drop off and pick up times. (7:40am - 8:15am and 1:40 pm - 2:15pm) 

● If you choose to send your child(ren) back to in person instruction after the first nine weeks, they 
will need to bring their school supplies with them.  

Students who are remote learning will need to pick up their books on Friday, August 14th between 
2:15 pm and 4pm in the cafeteria. ​More information regarding remote learning will be sent home at that 
time.  

 


